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PHOTO: This post card is from the Anne McMillan collection and shows the Roller Rink at Sandy Pond.

This photo is one of the many from the Sandy Creek History Collection to be included in the fully illustrated Sandy Pond Memories II book that will debut in June 2006. We are looking for photos, memories and interesting articles to include in this book. I’d like to include a story on ice- boats and ice fishing on the Pond. Contact me if you can contribute a photo, a memory or story. 

Recently Mayor Manchester gave the History Center volunteers, Pauline Tanner and myself a tour of the Lacona Depot. The progress is amazing and the building looks great. There is much more work to be done but the renovation of this historic building is important to our community. Call the Mayor for a tour.

The Korean War book is being researched now. The service dates covered in this book are September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959. Norm Widrig and Phyllis LeBeau are helping with the research but we need help in locating our veterans or a family member of a veteran to get more information. We continue with a list of soldiers we need information on: Richard L. Crandall, James Crast, Harry L. Dence, Garnett Eckett, Harold Ellis, Fred W. Finley, Lewis Fraser, William J. Freeman and Gerald H. Frank.

An addendum to the World War II book is being planned as we have one hundred soldiers listed with no information on them or their years of service. Please contact me if you can help. These veterans we have photos of and no information on: Clyde Thompson, Wesley Tyfair, Henry Vrooman, Ralph Wagner, Arnold Waite, Albert Walker, Leon White, Walt Whitfield, C. Williams, Gib Williams, Harwood Williams and Lloyd Williams.

Sandy Creek 2006 calendars are still available and can be purchased at the town hall for $6. 

Happy Valentine’s Day! I end this column with a little history of Valentine’s Day: There are varying opinions as to the origin of Valentine's Day. Some experts state that it originated from St. Valentine, a Roman who was martyred for refusing to give up Christianity. Another story maintains that Saint Valentine served as a priest at the temple during the reign of Emperor Claudius. Claudius then had Valentine jailed for defying him. 

In 496 A.D. Pope Gelasius set aside February 14 to honor St. Valentine.

Gradually, February 14 became the date for exchanging love messages and St. Valentine became the patron saint of lovers. The date was marked by sending poems and simple gifts such as flowers. 

In the United States, Miss Esther Howland is given credit for sending the first valentine cards. Commercial valentines were introduced in the 1800's and now the date is very commercialized. The town of Loveland, Colorado, does a large post office business around February 14. The spirit of good continues as valentines are sent out with sentimental verses and children exchange valentine cards at school.

Contact me by phone at 387-5456 x 7 or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us  Charlene

